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 May 10, 2016 

VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY AND  
EMAIL (LSINGER@COHENMILSTEIN.COM) 

Linda Singer, Esq. 
Cohen Milstein Sellers & Toll, PLLC 
1100 New York Ave.; Suite 500 
Washington, DC  20005 
 

Dear Ms. Singer: 
 
I represent the Competitive Enterprise Institute in the matter of the subpoena that you served on 
it on behalf of your client, the U.S. Virgin Islands Attorney General. I write today to ask three 
questions of you relating to that subpoena: 
 
First, has the subpoena been withdrawn? CEI's April 20 objections requested that you notify me 
that the subpoena has been withdrawn. Your lack of response indicates that the subpoena 
remains in force, but, as a courtesy, I wish to confirm as much with you. 

Second, if the subpoena has not been withdrawn, do you consent to revocation of its issuance by 
the D.C. Superior Court and termination of the Superior Court action through which you issued 
it? Again, your silence in response to CEI’s objections indicates that you intend the subpoena to 
retain legal force and therefore do not consent to that relief. But, as a courtesy, I seek to confirm 
as much with you.  

Third and finally, do you and/or your client consent to compensating CEI’s costs and attorney’s 
fees incurred in responding to the subpoena? 

Please email me your response to these inquiries as soon as possible and, in any event, no later 
than the close of business on Friday, May 13. Thank you for consideration. 



 

  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Andrew M. Grossman 
 
Counsel to the Competitive Enterprise Institute 
 

 

 
 

cc: Claude Earl Walker, Esq. (via overnight delivery), Attorney General, 3438 
Kronprindsens Gade, GERS Complex, 2nd Floor, St. Thomas, U.S. Virgin Island 00802 
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